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Letter dated 31 July 2006 from the Permanent Representative
of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General

I have the honour to transmit to you herewith a communiqué, issued by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, which refers to the terrible situation now prevailing in Lebanon and decries and condemns the unlawful killing of innocent people by the Israeli army (see annex).


I should be grateful if you would have this letter and its annex circulated as a document of the General Assembly, under agenda item 14, and of the Security Council.

(Signed) Francisco Javier Arias Cárdenas
Ambassador
Permanent Representative



Annex to the letter dated 31 July 2006 from the Permanent Representative of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela to
the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General



The Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela
once again condemns the unlawful killing of innocent people
in Lebanon



Caracas, 30 July 2006 


Once again, the world’s conscience is horror-stricken at the sight of innocent children and women being killed by the merciless bombardment which the State of Israel is systematically inflicting, from the land, sea and air, on Lebanese territory. International organizations, particularly the United Nations, have disgraced themselves by remaining impassive for weeks in the face of this new holocaust, in which those who once were victims have now become the victimizers.


The Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela joins like-minded countries and individuals throughout the world in calling upon the United Nations to order an immediate halt to the carnage unleashed against people who have nothing to do with the armed conflict, and to vigorously implement the measures and mechanisms which its own Charter has placed at its disposal.


The Venezuelan Government also condemns the fact that the Government of the United States of America has been using its veto power to prevent the United Nations Security Council from even considering this extremely serious situation. There are no political or geopolitical — much less ethical — grounds that can justify this position on the part of the world’s most powerful country, whose very status as such should give it the greatest interest in maintaining stability in the world. Paradoxically, the opposite is true, since these criminal actions would not have been possible were they not openly supported by the United States.


Lastly, the Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela has instructed its Permanent Mission to the United Nations to endeavour, along with other Governments that share this majority view, to bring this issue before the Security Council and to apply the urgent measures that are needed to stop further bloodshed and prevent the conflict from spreading, which will inevitably occur unless hostilities are halted immediately.
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